Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

June 25, 2012

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 25th day of June 2012, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
               Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Marvin Hendrix, Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr., Debe Wright 
and John Widger
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police






Rosendo Flores, Public Works (Supervisor)

1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS

Before addressing Public Comments, Mayor Hall explained that through Citizen Communication the 
Council is not allowed to respond to the citizens’ comments.

Ray Crowder, a local resident, suggested that a task force be created that would include residents, members 
of the Council and the Police Chief to come up with solutions to address the recent rash of break ins that 
have occurred in Palm Valley. He was of the opinion that the residents are not well informed and this would 
increase the amount of communication that would be reported back to the residents.

Dick Faxon, a local resident, commented that most people hear about the crimes that are occurring but they 
want to know about the security cameras, etc.


Bill McCown, regarding Item #7, stated that he would hate to be forced to cut limbs that are infringing onto 
his property because, in his case, he likes the plants that are overhanging onto his property from his 
neighbor’s yard.

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF MAY 21, 2012 AND SPECIAL MEETING OF MAY 31, 2012

Councilman Anzaldua pointed some errors that reflected that Councilman Hosea was not present at the 
meeting; however, the minutes reflected that he made motions on some items.  The City Secretary will 
correct the minutes.


With the noted corrections, Council Hendrix made a motion to approve both sets of minutes.  


Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.


.

 5)
ACTION TAKEN TO AUTHORIZE THE NEWLY ELECTED COUNCIL MEMBERS AS 
SIGNERS ON THE CITY’S CHECKING ACCOUNTS AND DECLARING PREVIOUS COUNCIL 
MEMBERS AS INVALID SIGNERS AND AUTHORIZING THE NOTIFICATION TO BANKS OF 
SUCH ACTION

The City Secretary explained that this is a requirement of First Community Bank where the City has its 
operating bank accounts.


Councilman Hendrix made a motion to authorize the action as requested by First Community Bank to allow 
Councilmen Werley, Widger and Councilwoman Wright as authorized signed on the city’s bank accounts 
and removing previous Councilmen Hollingsworth, Hosea and Councilwoman Lieberenz as signers.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
 6)
RESOLUTION ADOPTED IN SUPPORT OF THE CAMERON COUNTY REGIONAL 
MOBILITY AUTHORITY’S SOUTH PADRE ISLAND 2ND ACCESS PROJECT AND 
RECOMMENDED ALTERNATIVE AS IDENTIFIED IN THE DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL 
IMPACT STUDY

David Garcia, representing the Cameron County Regional Mobility Authority, explained that they are 
seeking support via resolutions from every city in the Rio Grande Valley, the Chambers of Commerce and 
economic development corporations.  This is a Rio Grande Valley wide project.  He informed the Council 
that a public hearing to hear comments on this project is scheduled for July 17 @ 5:30 p.m. at the 
Convention Center in South Padre Island.  He further advised that additional information could be 
found on 
www.cameroncountyrma.org.


Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the resolution of support.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

  7)
DISCUSSION HELD ON REQUIRING PROPERTY OWNERS TO TRIM LIMBS 
OVERHANGING ONTO NEIGHBORS’ PROPERTIES

There was minor discussion on this item.  Bill Wepfer, City Attorney, stated that as a general law city we 
have to look at what authority the City has if the problem is not causing a health and safety issue.  This issue 
was as a result of overhanging limbs onto the neighbor’s property on El Cielo.  Comments were made that 
in some instances the neighbors have no objection with overhanging limbs onto their property because the 
trees or plants are an enhancement to their properties.

Councilman Werley brought up the issue of overhanging limbs on streets over public right-of-ways that 
cause interference with garbage trucks or other high type of vehicles.  


Councilman Hendrix commented on small yards that have huge trees whose roots are growing under the 
street, thus, causing cracks.  He was of the opinion that the City should take action against these 
homeowners.


There was no action taken as this was a discussion only item.

8)
DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO ESTABLISH A FUND FOR THE POLICE 


DEPARTMENT TO COMPENSATE CONFIDENTIAL INFORMANTS AND TO ADJUST THE 
CITY’S BUDGET ACCORDINGLY.
Mayor Hall stated that this has to be viewed as a public safety issue and offering the reward serves a public purpose.  The City of Palm Valley has a duty to public safety and to make the community safer.  He suggested establishing an initial fund of up to $2,500 to offer a reward for any information that would lead to an arrest.
Councilman Anzaldua asked how a decision would be made as to how much to reward.  Mr. Wepfer replied it could be determined on a sliding scale depending on the type of crime.  The Police Chief and the Mayor would make that decision.

A notice would be posted in the newspaper advertising such a reward.  Mr. Wepfer stated that an individual would not get the reward unless there is an arrest.
Councilwoman Wright made a motion to establish a fund of $2,500 to be used as needed.

Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion was approved unanimously.
9) STATUS REPORTS/UPDATES (BY DAVID FLINN)

David Flinn reported on the status of the a) Booster Pump Station:  the water pressures are being met and 
the data is being submitted monthly to TCEQ.  The impellers are being changed out.  The pressure is being 
turned down from 45 to 43 psi.

b) Street improvements on Papaya Circle:  project is 60% complete.  Most of the base material has been laid.  The hot mix will be laid the week of July 9.

c) Elevated Storage Tank – Texas Water Development Board Loan:  There is too short of a timeline to submit the application for a loan.  Because the City has no debt and has a AA rating, it would be easy foe the City to obtain bonds if it became necessary.  The application for a loan through TWDB would take about four months for approval. In conclusion, it would not be feasible to apply for a loan.

d) Wastewater Treatment Plant #2 rehab: Bid was awarded for rehabs to Plants #2 and #3.  There have been some delays on Plant #2 but work will begin on July 16th.  The sludge removal has to be coordinated with Public Works and then PEECO can proceed with the rehab to Plant #3.

Mayor Hall commented on the elevated storage tank.  He explained that he authorized David Flinn and Bill 
Wepfer to meet with the General Manager of Harlingen Waterworks about sharing in the cost of the 1.5 
million gallon storage tank that HWWS will be constructing on Bass Road in exchange for guaranteed 
water pressure.  This opportunity will be explored.  
10)
CONSENT AGENDA:


A.  MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – Chief Garcia went over his report as provided in the agenda 
packets.  He reported on the number of crimes indicating that to date there have been 11 break-ins and 6 
attempts.  Some items have been recovered and he believes that those committing the crime are hiding the 
items on the Golf Course and coming back later for them.  The cameras have been installed and pictures 
have been obtained of the person who is believed to be committing the break-ins.  It is just a matter of being 
in the right place at the right time.  The picture has been released to the media.


Mayor Hall added that a thermal imaging scope was also purchased and more security lighting has been 
added to Dilworth Road.


Chief Garcia continued to elaborate on his report and commented that citizens can also help by adding 


fencing to their properties where there is none.  It appears that the suspects are coming in through Bellino, 


through the alley and through a vacant lot that has no fencing.


Councilwoman Wright commented that these break-ins are not occurring only in Palm Valley but on Bass, 
Lakewood, Palm Valley South and other areas of town.


Mayor Hall stated that another consideration is to close entrances to Palm Valley throughout certain times 
in the evening.  Staff will be looking at estimates on types of barriers for this purpose.


After further discussion, Mayor Hall appointed Councilman Werley and Councilwoman Wright to serve as 
Council representatives on the Task Force that Mr. Crowder suggested early in the meeting.


There being no discussion on the Municipal Court report, a motion was made by Councilman Hendrix to 
 
approve both the Police Monthly Report and the Municipal Court report.  


 Councilman Werley seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

11)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR MAY 2012 APPROVED
       
  There being no discussion, Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the check listings and monthly 
  
  financial reports for the City and the Water Service for April 2012.

  Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

12)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR MAY FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER 
SERVICE APPROVED


Councilman Werley asked about Federal National Mortgage Association shown on the investment report.  
Mayor Hall explained that the bank is required to have pledged securities to back up our City funds and that 
is done through FNMA.

There being no further questions, Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the investment reports for 
both the City and the Water Service for the month of May.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

13) 
PURCHASE REQUESTS – NONE
14)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:16 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman Werley and seconded by Councilman Widger.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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